
 

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

  

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for Prairie Village Municipal Complex Improvements in fiscal year 

2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Prairie Village, located at 7700 

Mission Road, Prairie Village, Kansas, 66208. The funding would be used for site work related 

to the project, but not a part of the building proper, which includes pavement for driveways, 

concrete sidewalk and curbs, underground detention, drainage pipes, fencing, pavement 

markings, landscaping, retaining walls, covered car ports, and utilities (electrical, water, gas, 

communications and waste water). The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it 

will benefit all City of Prairie Village residents by giving them access to city facilities with 

modern meeting spaces, amenities, accessibility, and community facilities. It is a priority because 

existing facilities are aging and not meeting modern safety expectations. The existing facilities 

also do not meet modern programming requirements for community spaces or employee needs. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Sharice L. Davids 

Member of Congress 
 

 

 


